
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

AUDIT COMMITTEE

HELD ON 8 APRIL 2009
                                                                                                                                                                                                       

AUC.27/09
STRATEGIC AUDIT PLAN AND AUDIT PLAN FOR 2009/10

The Head of Audit Services reported CORP.1/09 on details of the updated Strategic Audit Plan and the proposed Audit Plan for 2009/10.  He referred Members to the Risk Assessment model which had been updated based on known changes to procedure and findings arising from Audit Reviews.  The Head of Audit Services also circulated a copy of the Risk Assessment Model.  He informed Members that the Audit Plan sought to identify the risk areas which could be addressed on any given timescale depending on the number of Audit staff available.  He further added that the material reviews had been included in the model for the sake of completeness as those reviews would be undertaken regardless of their level of risk as they were required by the Audit Commission.  The Head of Audit also set out a revised approach to the Medium and Low Risk reviews.  Members in considering the report welcomed the report and felt it was clearly stated with the level of risk easy to understand.

RESOLVED – (1)
That the Strategic Audit Plan and Audit Plan for 2009/10 be referred to the Executive for consideration prior to the Revised Audit Risk Assessment, attached at Appendix A to Report COPR.1/09 being submitted to Council for approval. 

(2)
That the internal Audit Plan for 2009/10 attached as Appendix B to the above report be approved.

(3)
That the Risk Assessment model attached as Appendix C be noted.

(4)
That the Head of Audit Services arrange to place a copy of Report CORP.1/09 for Members information in the Members Resource room.







